
 

This half – term in Year 1 has come to an end and we can honestly say the children are working harder 

than ever and really achieving great things. We have been busy firstly with our class assembly which 

you might agree the children did AMAZINGLY! Myself and Miss Wilkinson were extremely proud of 

them all. As half – term approaches us, we hope that you enjoy the break and re – charge for Summer 2 

term.  

 

What we have learnt… 

In English we have been working super hard on our Supertato stories. The children have been reading 

the story maps and changing their characters for their independent write. The children have excelled 

themselves with the amount and quality they have achieved this week. In maths we have been looking 

at measuring in millilitres and litres and estimating how much each container will hold. We took 

advantage of the nice weather and took our learning outside. We have also been looking at position 

and direction and guiding our friends across the playground only using directional commands. We have 

even worked on quarter turns. We had a great time spinning around in the carpet 😊 In science we 

have been looking at all thing plants. We have been on a school walk to see if we could spot any wild 

flowers in the KS2 playground and the KS1 garden area. We drew some of the flowers to put in our 

books. We have also been looking at both evergreen and deciduous trees. We have started to grow our 

own pea plants which will be heading home today. I have told the children if they want to send me 

pictures of their plant or peas (if they survive) to send them in an email. Our trip to Barton Grange was 

a great success the children got to plant their own sunflowers, smell all the herbs and even see all the 

different types of seeds. The fruit salad making was a fun day for all. The children loved being able to 

use the knives and try to cut their fruit using the different techniques we have been learning. I think 

their favourite part was eating them all. We all even got to try a dragon fruit, this was a first for both 

me and Mrs Wilkinson. It was lovely to see the children trying something different or new. 

We hope you have a great half - term and stay safe.  

Year 1 Team 😊 Independent  

 

 

 

Things to Remember: 

 

● Children need their book bags and reading 

packs everyday  

 

● Please can we make sure all children come 

to school with a water bottle  

 

● Children need to bring at least a jumper 

into school, just in case the weather changes 

 

● Enjoy the half term  
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Star Awards 

Alice & Jack 

 

Writer of the Week 

Aarav & Minha 

 

Our week in photos – check out our class gallery: 

Harris Primary School: Year 1: Gallery 

https://www.harris.lancs.sch.uk/works/6754/9572

